[image: TextDescription automatically generated]
                                                                                                       Justin Madders MP
              Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State 
Minister for Employment Rights,                                            Competition and Markets
              Department for Business and Trade
              Old Admiralty Building
              Admiralty Place
              London 
              SW1A 2DY
               

	

The Rt Hon Liam Byrne MP
Chair, Business and Trade Committee
House of Commons
London
SW1A 0AA

	

T: +44 (0) 020 4551 0011
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7 July 2025



Dear Liam,

Central Arbitration Committee Annual Report 2024/25

I am writing to let you know that the Central Arbitration Committee’s annual report for 2024/25 is being published today, on the 3 July. The Central Arbitration Committee is a public body with responsibilities to determine certain issues under trade union law, including union applications to be recognised for collective bargaining purposes. 

[bookmark: _Hlk202785624]I enclose a copy for information, and I will be depositing a copy of the report and this letter in the Libraries of both Houses. 
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Yours ever,

JUSTIN MADDERS MP
Minister for Employment Rights, Competition and Markets
Department for Business and Trade
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